
 
 

 

 

 
 

Dear Praying Partners,                   02.20.2024 
 

We hope you are well and enjoying the blessings of the Lord.  Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. 

 

Evangelism Campaign  
 

One of the highlights of the month is that we gained access to two schools (one private 

and one public). We attempted to reach two other schools but were unable to do so at 

the time. We preached to 13 different classrooms in these 

schools, targeting students aged 12-18. Please pray for us; 

we now have an open door in both schools, and I continue 

to visit them. Recently, I was asked to teach about 

“Creation and Evolution.” I believe this open door 

presents an incredible opportunity for our ministry.  

Another significant effort was street preaching, with our 

teenagers taking the lead in many of these evangelistic outings. Throughout the month, we 

distributed 3,100 Romans and gospel tracts and witnessed to 591 people in both schools and 

streets; among them, 157 made professions of faith. Eighteen of them attended church. Now, 

the task is to follow up on these professions of faith and see if those who claim to be new 

converts show signs of genuine conversion. I pray we can witness some authentic fruit from 

these efforts.  
 

We also commenced evangelizing in Mata Bonita (the town we are considering for the next church plant). Since January, 

twelve individuals from this community have visited the church in Nagua. We are currently praying for a contact to initiate 

Bible studies in a home. Pray alongside us that someone would offer their home for these Bible studies. 

 

Santo Domingo Trip 
 
Throughout the past year, we organized a "healthy" competition. Those who memorized our 

weekly Bible verse without missing a week were invited to an activity outside of town. I am 

grateful for those who dedicated themselves to memorizing the Bible faithfully and diligently. 

Although the competition is no longer ongoing this year, we observe the same dedication to 

Bible memorization among the brethren, which brings us joy in this small accomplishment. 
 

Baby Update 
 

We are excited that Pam was released from bed rest toward the end of January. She still has some restrictions 

but can mostly resume normal activities with ministry and at home. She is 17 weeks along, bringing us closer 

to the halfway mark. We also learned that we are expecting a baby boy. We can’t wait to meet this little 

answer to our prayers in a few short months. 
 

In Christ, 

Jeffri & Pamela Polanco 
 

Prayer Requests:  
 

• Follow-up on prospects. 

• Evangelism efforts in 

Mata Bonita and Bible 

Study soon to begin. 

• Continuation of 

teaching and preaching 

in the schools. 

• Pamela and the Baby’s 

Health. 

 


